
 

 

 

March 14, 2016 

 

Update on the current situation at KAPS Unit 1 subsequent to the leakage 
incident from the coolant system.   

 

Queries are being received from the media and other agencies seeking 
information on the incident at unit – 1 of Kakrapar Atomic Power Station.  The 
following update is intended to address these queries.  

The present situation at KAPS Unit 1 is stable and the reactor is in cold 
shutdown state.  The reactor is being continuously cooled and at present there 
are no major safety concerns. 

There has been no radioactivity release exceeding the specified daily limits for 
normal operation, between March 11, 2016, till date. There has also not been 
any case of workers receiving abnormal radiation exposures.    

An independent detailed Environmental Monitoring carried out in the vicinity 
of the plant up to a distance of around 20 kms, has confirmed that there is no 
increase in the background radiation levels and /or radioactive contamination, 
corroborating that no abnormal releases have taken place.  

The AERB observers who were at the site have since returned and the above 
information has been confirmed by their assessment as well.   

After confirming sustained cooling of the reactor and also no abnormal 
radiation levels, the operators of the unit have entered the affected reactor 
building for investigations and to identify the source of the leak.  The leak has 
been identified to be from one of the coolant channel assemblies of the 
reactor.  

The pressure tubes of the coolant channels in this reactor were replaced with 
the ones made from improved material in the year 2011, as part of pressure 
tube ageing management programme. 

भारत सरकार 
GOVERNMENT OF INDIA 

परमाण ुऊजार  िनामक पपररष 
ATOMIC ENERGY REGULATORY BOARD  



Currently cooling of the reactor is continuing and planning / preparations for 
isolating the leak and other recovery operations is in progress as reported by 
the station. 

AERB is obtaining regular updates from the plant and is continuously 
monitoring the safety status.  

 

The incident at KAPS Unit-1 is provisionally rated at level - I in the IAEA 
International Nuclear and Radiological Event (INES) scale, which corresponds to 
an anomaly in the plant.  

 

 

 

A brief write up on the IAEA INES is enclosed separately.  

 

  



 



 



 


